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The clocks might have gone back with the start of shorter winter
daylight hours, but Star members are still out in record numbers
on our popular weekend club rides. As well as riding, this winter
will also see a lot of planning underway in respect of existing and
new events for next year, plus new initiatives which we believe will
really propel the club forward in 2018.

Read on, as this newsletter contains all the details..

Remember, this is your newsletter, so please send any comments,
ideas or proposals regarding its content to the Press Officer.

All previous newsletters are now available to view on the club

website and can be viewed by clicking on this link:

Presidential musings

Autumn has now taken a firm hold and as I write this storm Brian is
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doing its level best to blow club riders off their bikes and is also acting

as a portent of how challenging winter riding can be. We are very lucky

to have a small group of dedicated ride leaders such as Andy Perry, Rob

Christopher, Bill Ord and John Tustian who, aided by a few others, have

done so much this year to take large groups on rides around our

beautiful countryside. We will be riding right the way through the colder

months which brings with it fresh challenges for clothing, tire choice and

the need to fit mudguards, more of which below.

At a time of the year when interest in cycling clubs drops off we are still

seeing new members join and now have 168 which has far exceeded by

expectations for this year. We will go in to 2018 knowing the future of

the club is secure and I am fortunate to have such a great team around

me to organise rides, races, events and social evenings. 

As we continue to grow it's highly likely that at least one more club ride

will be added to the weekend calendar with the goal of helping keep the

numbers of riders to a manageable level and also enabling a faster

turnaround at the cafe stops. Putting on more rides does mean we will

need more leaders or ride leader assistants and if you'd like to help out

in this capacity please contact me or mention it to one of the other club

officials. Two members have already come forward to offer their

services which means we can spread the load around and it would be

great to have more step up to the mark because 2018 is going to be a

huge year for Banbury Star.

Don't forget the ten pin bowling evening that's coming up and then the

end of year awards evening. You don't have to have won anything to

attend, it's open to all members and is going to be a celebration of all

the good things we've done in 2017.

Paul

PS we still need a member to step forward
and help out in the role of Treasurer. It's a
small amount of time and you'll be making
a huge contribution to the smooth running
of the club. 



Members corner

Following the death of Eric Smith earlier this

year, one of his sons handed over to us a box

of old club archives which Eric had been

looking after. The picture here is of the oldest

item, a book containing all the club meeting

minutes from May 1903 and covering the next

five decades of club life. It's an amazing

record, all beautifully hand written in both

pencil and pen and ink. The collection also

contains many photos and press cuttings and has left us with the

dilemma as to what should we do with it all. 

Having seen the regular column in the Banbury Guardian "Look back

with Little" I thought that might be a good starting point. Well so it

proved, as after making contact with local historian Brian Little, he

seemed excited at the prospect of sifting through all these archives.

Whilst nothing is certain, he led me to believe that what we've given him

to look through could generate at least a couple of features on the club

history in the Guardian. I'll keep you informed.

Roger, Press Secretary

Don't forget, if you'd like your say on any club matters, this is the place

to do it. Names can be withheld if that's your preference. The link below

is your contact. 
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Membership

The club continues to grow

rapidly with new members

joining frequently, so a

warm welcome to the

following who've joined in

October:

Tom Sewell, Stephen

Rutledge, Mery Wolke,

Joseph Howarth, Alastair Gilroy and Daniel Burton.

Join now and your membership carries over to the end of 2018!

Speaking of 2018, the renewal method for existing members will change

as we are moving entirely online (including payment) to ease the burden

on the membership secretary and to ensure we've got up to date

contact details for everyone. The website will be modified in readiness

for the transition and it's simple to join online, since going live in

September 2016 almost 100 members have joined this way.

October Quarterly meeting - main points

The club's October quarterly meeting was a

busy affair which covered many aspects of

club life including:

- Mike Hicks being voted in as the Race
Secretary
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- an excellent breakdown of the demographics of our 167 members by

Ian Maconnachie

- statistics for our club rides by John Tustian which saw a record
average of 21 on a Saturday and 24 for the two Sunday rides

- a proposal for an Open 10 mile time trial on the 1st September

- confirmation from Mike Hicks that the organisation of both the
road race and Hardriders events are well underway

- some figures for the most successful time trial season we've ever held

- a proposal to tweak the club rules restricting electric bikes to only
the gentle cafe ride

- a presentation by Mark Boyles for the race squad and its goals and

ambitions for 2018

- the optional time trial supplement will be increased to £15 to
reflect the levy costs the club has to pay CTT. There will also be a
modest on the day payment for non-members at our time trials.

 

The next meeting will be the AGM, to be held in January 2018.

Group riding etiquette

As our weekend club ride numbers continue to grow it is more

important than ever to remember some of the basic rules and Do's and

Don't's of group riding. This is not only to ensure everyone's safety, but

also as we largely ride in club jerseys, to show respect and courtesy to

other local road users.

These are a few of the issues we need to address which have become

apparent recently. Riding three abreast, in the centre of the road and

over the central white line. Blocking or congregating around junctions
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when waiting for others and riding with hands on the centre of the bars,

when they should always be in a position over the hoods to apply the

brakes instantly.

We should also, whenever "Car Back/Front" is called, be fully aware of

what this means relative to our pace, positioning and the fact that

someone wants to, or will overtake you. As we all know, a frustrated and

annoyed driver is perhaps our biggest danger.

Finally, please remember the need to point out potholes to the rider

behind you won't be able to see past you and take avoiding action. Our

roads are in a bad state and potholes present a clear risk to group

riding.

Here's a helpful video from our friends at Global Cycling Network on

group riding.....

Ten Pin Bowling - tomorrow night

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lK5MPtMrMqU


Find it

A change to our normal first Thursday in the month social night this

time around with a club Ten Pin Bowling event on Thursday 2nd

November at 7.30pm.

We have four lanes reserved and the cost will be a mere £8 for two

games and that includes some hot food.

The venue is the MFA Bowl at the Cherwell Centre in George Street. Click

on the link below if you're not sure where that is.

To reserve a place please pay online: the club's bank account is
46009578 and the sort code is 05-02-16 for a money transfer.

2018 Time Trial Season Preview

With the club's time trial season now behind us our new Race Secretary

Mike Hicks is already working hard planning and seeking the necessary

approvals for next year's events.

These kick off with our annual Hardriders TT on 4th March. The new HQ

for this will be Wroxton Sports Club, which has good changing facilities,

hot showers and ample off-road parking.

Plans are also well advanced for a second Banbury Star Open TT on 1st

September. This will be held on a new fast 10 mile course along the

B4100, starting at the top of Warmington hill, out to the Gaydon

roundabout and back again.
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